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Town of Orangeville 
Budget Meeting 
October 1, 2020 

 

The Town Board of Orangeville met on October 1, 2020 to audit the town accounts 
and transact other such business as is necessary at this time.   

 

Present were Town Board Members: 
  Susan May    Supervisor 
  Hans Boxler, Jr.    Councilman  
  Andrew Flint   Councilman 
  James Herman   Councilman 
  Joseph Ahl   Councilman 
Others Present: 
 Rosann A. Lowder, RMC-Town Clerk 
 Sheryl Montgomery, Bookkeeper 
 Wade Roggow, Highway Superintendent  
 Thomas Suto, Zoning Officer 
 

Guests: 
Name Town of Residence Name Town of Residence 
    

Supervisor May called the budget meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the town hall 
located at 3529 Rt. 20A, Warsaw, New York.  
 

Supervisor May opened with the Pledge of Allegiance; all were thanked for 
attending the meeting. [There were no questions or comments from the audience.]  
 

Supervisor May requested that the Board review the tentative budget for 2021. No 
monies from the Battery Project were added to the budget, as the project is not 
complete.  
 

Highway Superintendent discussed the CHIPS monies. It will be down by 20%, a 
$30,000.00 cut, he is formulating a letter to Senator Gallivan.  
 

Supervisor May requested a motion to send out for bids on a BAN on $194,705.88.  On 
a motion by Mr. Herman, seconded by Mr. Boxler to send out for bids on a BAN.  
Ayes[4]  May  Boxler Flint Herman   Ahl.  Noes [0] Carried 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40pm on a motion by Mr. Ahl, seconded by Mr. 
Herman to adjourn.  Ayes [4]  May  Boxler   Flint Herman   Ahl.  Noes [0] 
Carried 
 

Respectfully submitted  
 

Rosann A. Lowder, RMC 

Rosann A. Lowder, Registered Municipal Clerk  


